
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

May 23, 2018 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
May 30 – Jaye van Dussen, Hospice of Southern Maine 
June 6 – Carrie Lewis, CEO, Portland Water District 
June 13 – Scott & Nancy Irving, Beekeeping  
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

May 30 June 6  June 13 
Opening Words Tranfaglia Veroneau Wagner 
Raffle Gift  Geneseo Gonzalez Hawes 
Conductor  S Irving Knupp  Kubeck 
 
Joanie Frustaci donated a gift certificate to Rosemont Market which was won by Laurenz.. 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
 
May 19 – Bug Light Kite Festival – Bug Light Open House! 
 
June 3, 7:30 a.m (but set your alarm for 5??)– Parking cars for Girls on the Run, Cumberland 
County Fairgrounds – see online signup. 
 
June 12 - Seniors Lunch at McKernan Center – see online signup sent recently. 
 
June 16 – Family Fun Day, expertly chaired by Bill Daviero – see online signup. 
 
June 16, 10-4 – Native Plant Sale, Maine Audubon, Gilsland Farm 
 
June 23-27 – Rotary International Convention, Toronto 
 
July 1 – More parking cars – this time at Higgins Beach for the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust 
 
 
What’s New With Our Members  
 
Happy Birthday to  

Michele Danois - May 31 
Rich Daniels - June 4 



Happy Anniversary to: 
Kathy & Alan Ray – June 2 
David & Joyce Lourie – June 3 

Welcome back, Marc Mutty! It was great to see both you and Edie 
Davidson looking chipper this week! 

Thank you to everyone who worked at the Bug Light Kite Festival! 

Congratulations SPCE Rotary! – District Governor Dave Underhill and his wife Linda visited 
our club this week to attend our auction, which also gave Dave a chance to present the Pyramid 
of Peace award to President Sue. As is typical for our club, we not only met the minimum 
requirements for the award but surpassed them by a long shot. Congratulations to everyone in the 
club – we all participated in some way to the projects and accomplishments that earned us this 
award. 

Illustrious Event – Well, your Foundation Committee breathed a sigh of relief on Thursday that 
the club had come through so amazingly for us on this test event. As you’ll recall, our number 
one goal was to have fun – and I think we did! It helped that several of you brought guests and 
it’s always fun to get to know our Rotary extended family a little better. Many thank you’s are in 
order: 

Chuck Redman, our commissioner turned auctioneer extraordinaire! 
Marty Helman, District Foundation Chair from the Boothbay Harbor Rotary Club – 
Marty not only reminded us of what the Foundation is all about, but also donated the cow 
horn bowl and won a couple of the auction items. 
DG Dave & Linda, who donated the Red Sox tickets. 
Club Administration Director Doug Schauf who made arrangements with Purpoodock. 
All of the many amazing club members who donated items: 

Bev Altenburg Dave Bagdasarian 
Fran Bagdasarian Catherine Callahan 
Kathy Cotter Bob Danielson 
Dan Davidson Phil Dube 
Betty Egner Joanie Frustaci 
Mike Geneseo Anamaria Gonzalez Salguero 
Nancy Hawes Sarah Higgins 



Nancy Irving Bob Knupp 
Isabell Kubeck John LoBosco 
Dan McDonald Tom Meyers 
Adrienne Murphy Marc Mutty 
Chuck Redman Jack Roberts 
Ursula Schmidt Virginia Schmidt 
Sue Sturtevant Anne Swift-Kayatta 
Tony Wagner Dick Yerxa 
Frank Butterworth 

 Everyone who bid on the items.  
Thank you so much, all of you – we couldn’t have done it without you. As a result of your 
generosity, the silent auction made $1,925 for the Foundation, and the four live auction items 
brought in another $1,105, for a preliminary total of $3,030. (I say preliminary because rumor 
has it that a couple people “rounded up” their donations.)  
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